
 

NOTICE  
 

RE-ENROLLMENT OF DEPENDENTS DROPPED FROM 

MEDICAL/DENTAL COVERAGE JULY 1, 2007 OR AFTER DUE 

TO AGE 
 

The Department of Administration, Office of Group Insurance has worked 

closely with Blue Cross of Idaho and Delta Dental of Idaho to implement 

legislation that extends the age for dependent children to be eligible for health 

insurance coverage to 25, if unmarried and eligible to be claimed as dependents 

on your most recent federal income tax return.     

 

Blue Cross and Delta Dental will be sending letters to those employees that had 

a dependent child who was terminated from their coverage in July, August or 

September 2007.  The terminated dependent is eligible for re-enrollment as a 

newly eligible dependent on the employee’s plan.  Employees must submit an 

application to re-enroll the dependent no later than October 31, 2007. 

 

The member may request coverage become effective retroactively to July 1, 

2007, or  may request that the dependent’s coverage become effective October 

1, 2007. 

 

Employees who want to re-enroll a dependent that was terminated due to age, 

must contact the Office of Group Insurance at (208) 332-1863 or (208) 332-

1862.  We will provide the employee with instructions on what is needed to re-

enroll the dependent.   

 

Employees  who do not submit an application by October 31 can submit an 

application at any time, but coverage will become effective the first of the 

month following the date of application.  

 

Unmarried children who turn 23 in October 2007 will not be terminated from 

your contract, and their coverage will continue uninterrupted.   


